
sunday solace - cast down

"why art thou cast down, o my soul?" psa 43:5

is there ever any ground to be cast down?  there are 
two reasons, but only two.  if we are as yet 
unconverted, we have ground to be cast down; or if we 
have been converted and live in sin, then we are 
rightly cast down.

but except for these two things there is no ground to 
be cast down, for all else may be brought before God in 
prayer with supplication and thanksgiving.  and 
regarding all our necessities, all our difficulties, 
all our trials, we may exercise faith in the power of 
God, and in the love of God.

“hope thou in God.”  oh, remember this: there is never 
a time when we may not hope in God.  whatever our 
necessities, however great our difficulties, and though 
to all appearance help is impossible, yet our business 
is to hope in God, and it will be found that it is not 
in vain.  in the Lord’s own time help will come.

oh, the hundreds, yea, the thousands of times that i 
have found it thus within the past seventy years plus!

when it seemed impossible that help could come, help 
did come; for God has His own resources.  He is not 
confined.  in ten thousand different ways, and at ten 
thousand different times God may help us.

our business is to spread our cases before the Lord, in 
childlike simplicity to pour out all our heart before 



God, saying, “i do not deserve that Thou shouldst hear 
me and answer my requests, but for the sake of my 
precious Lord Jesus; for His sake answer my prayer, and 
give me grace quietly to wait till it please Thee to 
answer my prayer.  for i believe Thou wilt do it in 
Thine own time and way.”

“for i shall yet praise him.”  more prayer, more 
exercise of faith, more patient waiting, and the result 
will be blessing, abundant blessing.  thus i have found 
it many hundreds of times, and therefore i continually 
say to myself, “hope thou in God.” — george mueller

excerpt from streams in the desert

-------

yes, continually hope in God, for we shall yet praise 
Him, and that right soon!


